
Broadlands Golf Course Advisory Board 
 

         Minutes of the Meeting of 
                              February 27, 2013 
 

 
Roll Call 
 
Present: John Abboud, Don Ralston, Tim Schwartz, Chris Lewis, Nancy Harrold, Ed Oskay 
(applicant for board), Harv Kirkpatrick (applicant for board) 
 
Absent: Howard Shuster 
 
Agenda Minutes 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
After a motion by Don, the minutes of the January 30, 2013 meeting were unanimously 
approved. 
 
General Manager Update – Tim Schwartz 

 
• Tim presented the Rounds and Revenue Report for January. The numbers were short of 

budget, primarily due to weather. 
• The revenue per round has increased over 2012. 
• Broadlands was represented at the Gold Expo in February. It was a record year for sales. 
• 2,100 tournament rounds have been booked for 2013 thus far. 
• Several staff members from previous years are returning.  

 
Superintendent Update – Eric Bode for Chris Lewis 

 
• The wear on the course during the winter is typically extensive.  
• This was the driest year since 2002. Cold temperatures made it impossible to water, as well, 

due to the depth of the frost line. 
• Course conditions may be less-than-favorable in early spring. 
• New tee markers are ready to be installed. 
• Staff is repainting yardage markers. 
• Staff will be redoing No. 15 tee box due to some erosion issues. 
• The Goosinator was purchased and received on February 22. It is hoped that it will be 

effective in deterring some of the geese. 
 

Old Business 
 
None  
 
New Business 

 
None 

 
Committee Comments 
 
None 
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Adjournment/Next Meeting/Agenda Items 
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:20 p.m. 
 
The next meeting is set for Wednesday, March 27, at 12 p.m. 
 

Agenda Items: 
• Rounds and Revenue Report 
• Maintenance Report 
• Capital Budget Update 

 
Approval 
 
 
Minutes taken and prepared by Ellen Cancino. 
 
Approved by the Broadlands Golf Course Advisory Board on March 27, 2013. 


